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MESSAGE FROM THE LEEDS, GRENVILLE AND LANARK DISTRICT HEALTH UNIT TO
COTTAGE OWNERS RE COVID-19

COVID-19 as a global pandemic has affected lives around the world and locally. The response to this virus
has required a united effort including federal, provincial and local levels of government to support
strategies to flatten the curve. Some of these strategies include closing non-essential businesses to help
reduce the number of people out in our communities and to increase physical distancing between people.

While many cottage owners look forward to getting out on the lake, local municipalities are concerned that
an influx of seasonal cottagers will strain our local heaith care system and resources, and possibly bring new
cases of COVID-19 to our area from communities that may have higher numbers of cases. On March 30,
2020 Premier Doug Ford asked cottage owners to stay home. Many hospitals that serve cottage country are
smaller and do not have the capacity to handle cases from outside their area, and have limited intensive
care beds and ventilators.

The health unit supports our local municipalities in implementing the fegislated requirements of orders
issued by the Premier of Ontario under the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act and additional
public health measures as we try to work together to prevent the spread of COVID-19. We all have a social
responsibility to do what we can to protect ourselves, our families and neighbours by following public
health measures such as staying home when sick, physical distancing, avoiding non- essential visits to stores
for supplies, washing our hands, covering our cough and following directions put in place at local businesses
to ensure essential services can operate in a manner that protects their staff and the public seeking those
services.

Local communities that service seasonal cottagers will welcome them back when conditions improve and
the province lifts restrictions. Thank you for doing your part to help prevent the spread of COVID-19.
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